Stamp Stuff 

by

Eyes Right

Springfield, VA   -  Standing in line at the local Post Office during the holiday mailing rush, I noticed a poster advertising the Postal Service’s collection of holiday stamps.  I am sure that many of you recall the “good ole days” when consumers had a simple choice between a religious and a seasonal stamp.  Well, thanks to the winds of political correctness, we now have a choice of five stamps for our holiday cards.

This holiday season you could choose the Holiday Cookies, the Hanukkah, the Madonna and Child, the Kwanzaa, or the Eid Greetings stamp.  Presumably, these were, in order, directed to followers of no religion, Jews, Christians, African-Americans, and Muslims.  I decided to ask the Postal Clerk about the Eid stamp.  “What is that Eid stamp all about?” I inquired.

“I have no idea.  I just sell ’em,” was the clerk’s response.  In fact, none of the 4 postal clerks on duty was aware of the background or significance of the stamp, and all looked extremely disinterested, and somewhat annoyed by my inquiry.    

The Eid stamp, it turns out, is not new.  It was first issued back in 2002 and apparently has not been a big seller for the Post Office.  Since the recent holiday season is the last for 37-cent stamps, this Eid stamp will soon be history.  In fact, because the Postal Service is increasing first class rates to 39 cents in January 2006, they apparently decided to cut their losses and issued only one new holiday stamp for the 2005 season, the Holiday Cookies variant.  In contrast, 2004 saw four new holiday stamps:  Holiday Ornaments, Hanukkah, Madonna and Child, and Kwanzaa.

Kwanzaa was the brainchild of a Dr. Maulana Kartenga, a Los Angeles professor who claims to the “Creator of Kwanzaa.”  He seems to have made a successful living promoting Kwanzaa since establishing it in 1966 during the height of the Black Liberation Movement.  It is celebrated from December 26 through January 1 to “reaffirm our rootedness in African culture” as explained on the official Kwanzaa website.  Interestingly, none of my African-American students celebrated Kwanzaa this year, so, although it has a stamp, it has not developed a broad following.

The history of the Eid stamp is a bit murkier because there are two separate Eid festivals that Muslims celebrate, Eid ul-Adha and Eid ul-Fitr.  Presumably, the U.S. stamp is intended for Eid ul-Adha, a 4-day celebration commemorating the Prophet Ibrahim’s willingness to sacrifice his son for God.  It begins approximately 70 days after the end of the fasting month of Ramadan and is a major feast in which Muslim are expected to dress in their finest clothing while sacrificing a sheep to provide its meat to neighbors, relatives and the poor.  In 2006, Eid begins on January 10, although the date differs slightly in many countries because Muslims follow a lunar calendar that does not coincide with our Gregorian calendar.

I intend to return to the Post Office next week to educate the Postal clerks on all of this.  I hope that none of them have a gun.

I thought you might like to know.
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